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 SENIOR LAWYERS SECTION  

MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 

 

               June 21, 2023 

 

This meeting was conducted via Zoom. The following Executive Committee members and WSBA 

personnel were present at this meeting: Interim Chair Jeanine Lutzenhiser, Carole Grayson, Al 

Armstrong, Jenny Rydberg, David Sprinkle, Steve DeForest, Brian Comstock, Joe Gordon, WSBA 

Sections Program Specialist Carolyn MacGregor, and Rachel Matz, WSBA Education Programs 

Lead.  Not able to be present were Young Lawyer Liaison Sabiha Ahmad, Morrie Shore, Eleanor 

Doermann, BOG Liaisons Jordan Couch and Kevin Fay, Jim Riehl and Bill Cameron. 

 

CHAIR’S WELCOME 

 

Jeanine welcomed the attendees and convened the meeting. 

  

SECRETARY’S REPORT 
 
Al’s May Meeting Minutes were approved by Motion.   
 
TREASURER’S REPORT AND OTHER BUDGET MATTERS 
 
Joe indicated that our fund balance as of May 31 was $14,259. We have gained one new 
Section member.  Joe thanked Carolyn for forwarding to him this information. 
 
The Committee agreed with Joe that our Section dues should remain at $25 per year. 
 
Discussion turned to Joe’s first draft of our proposed fiscal year 2024 budget.  It was 
decided that our mini-CLE cost projection would be $2,800, the $6,000 figure suggested 
by the WSBA being too high.  Relative to Section membership, the WSBA estimated 
membership to total 250; Joe suggested that this figure was somewhat too “ambitious.”  A 
figure of 225 was deemed by Joe to be more realistic, and the Committee agreed.  
 
The Bar recommended that our Executive Committee fund of $500 be reduced to $230, 
and Joe said he had no problem with that. 
 
It was decided to leave the $610 projected expenditure for membership/recruiting as is.  
The Committee was unsure of how this money would be spent, but Joe said “it’s better to 
have the funds we don’t need than to need the funds we don’t have,” and the Committee 
agreed. Carolyn noted that having these funds available would give us a chance to ponder 
new recruiting strategies.  Brian spoke about the need to more actively recruit new 
Section members.  Jeanine thought we should strive to be creative in our recruiting 
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efforts. Al suggested getting the Bar to automatically include all eligible WSBA members 
in our Section, and then allow those willing to access more privileges with the Section to 
pay regular dues.  Just what those “privileges” would be, Al wasn’t sure, the idea having 
just come to him.  It was recalled that Kevin Plachy had found that several senior lawyer-
equivalent sections across the country had opened up their respective sections to all their 
seniors, and that we should look to see how these sections are doing now.  It was 
mentioned that we can deal with this at our August meeting.  
 
It was decided to budget $4,000 for Life Begins, based upon 2 editions per year. 
 
Joe said he would make revisions to the proposed budget and submit it on or before July 
3. 
 
NO MEETING IN JULY 
 
It was agreed that there would be no Executive Committee meeting for the month of July. 
Therefore, our next meeting will take place on August 16. 
 
NEWSLETTER UPDATE 
 
Jim could not be here, as he is attending the separate college graduations of his twin 
offsping in California.  He did communicate with Carole that the submission deadline for 
our next edition of Life Begins is September 1. 
 
YOUNG LAWYER COMMITTEE LIAISON REPORT 
 
Jeanine reported that she and Sabiha will be attending the Young Lawyer Committee 
meeting on June 24. They will be inquiring about any mentoring program that may 
interest the younger set.  Jeanine noted that Carole is interested in acting in some sort of 
mentoring capacity. 
 
Jeanine noted that, sadly, Sabiha has decided to withdraw her application to be our 
Young Lawyer Liaison for the next year.  She noted that we have all enjoyed her 
participation in our Committee.  She will continue to be with us for the balance of the 
present fiscal year. We will miss her. 
 
ELECTION UPDATE AND BOG INFORMATION 
 
Carolyn noted that there were no surprises with respect to our section elections, the 
voting in which closed June 19. 
 
Carolyn stated that there will be a BOG meeting this Friday.  Materials and further 
information can be found on the WSBA website. 
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OUR JULY 14 CLE 
 
Carole reported that she placed notices of our upcoming CLE on the Section Listserv on 
June 12 as well as on the section leaders’ Listserv on June 14. On June 15 Rachel facilitated 
an e-blast to all WSBA members.  These notices contained a registration button, said 
Rachel.  Another e-blast is scheduled for July 10, but Rachel urged that we send another 
such notice before that.  Carole asked that Carolyn find out how many members of our 
Section hold honorary, emeritus or inactive WSBA memberships, and, if there aren’t too 
many, try to reach out and make sure these members receive registration materials.  
Carolyn said she would also send notices to all E.C. members. 
 
It was mentioned that 7 people had registered to attend in person, and 11 had signed up to 
attend remotely. 
 
It was noted that the tuition of $112 includes lunch.  Carole urged everyone to come. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 

 

Jeanine adjourned the meeting. Jeanine stated that she is looking forward to Brian’s leadership as 

the incoming Interim Chair.  David thanked Jeanine for her service, and all present voiced their 

agreement. 

 

NEXT MEETING 

 

Our next meeting will take place on a remote-attendance basis on August 16, 2023 at 10:30 am. 

 

 

 

 


